Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
June 22, 2009
Present:  
Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non-voting)

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rosanne Faughn (CSEA appointee)
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Iris Carroll (Academic Senate appointee)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Sean Fornelli (CSEA appointee)
Kevin Alavezos (Academic Senate appointee)
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
Absent:
David Ward (YFA appointee)
Ken White, Instructional Dean

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Paul Cripe (Academic Senate appointee)

Others Present:
Mike Adams
Jillian Daly for Rose LaMont

Mike Sundquist for Ken White
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?  


	Business


1. Review of Minutes

	Action Item



The minutes of April 17, 2009 and today’s meeting will be approved at the July 14 meeting.

2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda with members.
4. Update on May Review & Implication information for District/2010 Tentative Budget Review
Gary Whitfield focused discussion on the status of the latest information on the budget.  The 2009/2010 tentative budget was passed by the Board at the June 10 meeting with a budget reduction to MJC of $2,349,000.  Cuts to Fund 11 were identified for this entire amount.  A copy of the board agenda item was included in the handouts for study by members.  Categorical program cuts are currently being worked on with the goal of not cutting programs to the point where services cannot be provided to our students and to avoid staff layoffs.  The State Budget Conference Committee has recommended $85 million in cuts.  The split has not been identified at this point for allocating cuts for the 2008-2009 fiscal year for apportionment and categorical programs.  Adjustments of 2008-2009 are based on FTES reported to the State.

Gary stressed that all numbers are tentative, and dependent on the State passing a budget.  The biggest challenge will be the 2010/2011 budget that is estimated at a deficit of $12,010,650.  MJC has been asked to cut $2,349,000.  He cautioned that this is a real fluid number that will not be known for sure until the State passes a budget.  There should be a half million left in the MJC budget for this year depending on payroll for the summer.  The thought is to use any unused budget rather than cutting into the reserve.   Instead of only physical education cuts, overall cuts will be made.  Rich Rose added that we are really talking about this year and next year as the $12 million is really serious and is a two year problem for the district.  
In addition to an all campus forum on June 3rd to keep staff up to date on budget issues and legislative action emails, MJC has taken the following measures to plan for the budget shortfall.
· MJC Instruction Office worked with all Deans to reduce 110 sections for Fall 2009.  MJC is planning to budget at base/cap of 15,467 FTES.  Spring will be reduced by 8% and no early summer sections.

· MJC Instruction removed all of their Fund 11 instructional supplies, library books and subscriptions budgets and were allocated the same amount in available Fund 12 lottery accounts (savings $226,782).

· Seven MJC positions were placed on hold:  One manager, five instructors and one instructional aid (savings $726,231).

· MJC eliminated the contingency amount for 2009/2010 (savings $618,434).

· PT/OL will be reduced by $777,853 with the reduction of an estimated 250 sections.

· MJC Student Services categorical programs have and are preparing reports with the impact of 50%, 40%, 30%, 20% and 10% cuts to their programs.   Categorical programs will be asked to take cuts to their programs that can be absorbed without the loss of permanent staff and still provide services to students.  Savings will be used to help with supporting other programs (i.e. Child Care Services and other unforeseen issues).
The target of $2,349,000 was achieved in the Fund 11 MJC budget and additional savings from categorical funding have been identified.  It was noted that even with cutting classes, registration for Fall 2009 is 13.5% higher than last fall.  The budget will need to be looked at as a whole when the time comes that the budget is a final amount.
5. Budget Implications on Component Area
Instruction

Karen Walters Dunlap informed members that some of the available money such as lottery and block grants has been zeroed out.  Some block grant money has still been set aside for emergencies.  People have been writing grants and getting money from other sources.  Some positions are not being filled and some classes have been cancelled.  A system analysis of how things are being done and how we can decrease costs such as a paperless catalog and class schedule is being worked on to save money.  The deans have been working on scheduling.  The fall schedule was cut by 5% in sections.  MJC is doing really well with productivity and fill rates – 13.5% over last fall.  More cuts to the fall schedule is anticipated.  Looking at spring 15% of sections from what MJC had before.  There is a task force that is meeting.  Instruction is moving very quickly because the spring schedule rolls in July.  Instruction is taking a more strategic look at what we are going to cut and every division will be different.  Chancellor Jack Scott wants basic skills, CTE and transfer courses and is still looking at PE classes.  MJC still has to offer PE because it is a required course.
Karen Walters Dunlap is attempting to save money in the budget for accreditation activity expenses with more in student learning outcomes because of accreditation requirements.  Each dean has been working in their area looking at reassigned time to see if it is still needed or if a stipend would work.  A report is being compiled with an accounting of release time for every faculty member with release time.  
6.  MJC FTES Projections

Jane Chawinga reported that currently the estimated 2008-2009 unfunded FTES equal 327.59.  This equates to a loss of $1.5 million in unfunded growth for 2008-2009.  We have educated the students represented by these FTES but will not receive any funding to cover the cost.

She recommended that MJC further reduce FTES by cutting additional sections out of Fall 2009 since, at this point in time, Fall 2009 FTES are coming in at 13.5% higher than this date a year ago.  Since registration has already begun, this will mean cutting sections that already have students in them.

7.  Budget Implications on Component Area

Student Services

Bob Nadell reported that Student Services looked at 50% & 30% cuts and how much that would affect staff.  That is after all operating expenses were cut like travel.  More recently a 20% and 10% level of cuts was prepared.  When firm figures are available, one of the levels will be implemented.  A 10% to 20% level can probably be accomplished without cutting staff.  There is a backup plan like collecting money from students for transcripts and that money would probably be diverted for operational expenses.  There is a little money in block grant.  Student Services is looking at things that are key and core services.  Most of the things Student Services does are prescribed by Title V.  Bob is very concerned about basic fees for students and if we have to go back and recharge students, as that would not be good and it has an expense as well.  Whatever the college does in terms of cutting classes, those students will still be in division offices and Student Services offices looking for services.  He is anticipating a lot of grievous students on campus and students do not understand new buildings and no services.  The message to give students is to set up their email account so the college can communicate with them.  MJC is going to paperless and not sending hard copy.  Have to rely on faculty and staff to tell students to set up email accounts.  A lot of things are being done in large groups rather than small groups.  He is trying to keep people encouraged and have asked staff to be more tolerant of people and their frustration level and not give students attitude back.  He is looking to try and streamline the intake process and make it more automated.  Bob reminded members that enrollment money does not stay with the college if fees increase. 
College Services

Gary Whitfield stated that one of the areas that really hits him is the Founders Hall remodel.  One of the recommendations was to have portables and when the total picture is looked at, there are a lot of things going on not just Fund 11 & 12.  MJC needs to use the money and get the buildings completed and Gary is concerned about what do we do with these new classrooms.
8.  Debriefing

Rich Rose added that the budget situation is devastating to the institution and we are trying to be as transparent as possible and get this information and be able to deal with it as a college and figure out what our game plan is going to be for next year as well.  
Mike Sundquist said that one of the most successful things that has been done is the college wide forum.  He thinks it would be good to do another one when the legislature gets a solid budget out and repeat as often as possible.  Jillian Daly suggested Institute Day would be a good venue.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


The next PBC summer meeting will be July 14 at 2:00 p.m. in Yosemite 205.
FUTURE AGENDA

1. Goal Work Groups (standing item)

2. Non-Instructional Staffing Positions

3. Classified Staffing Positions
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